Mt. Blue Regional School District Board of Directors
Minutes
DATE:
January 12, 2016


Place:
The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus

Time: 
6:00 p.m. 
Board Members Present: Jennifer Zweig Hebert, Ken Charles, Ross Clair, Nancy Crosby (E), Cherieann Harrison, Richard Hargreaves, Betsey Hyde, Tami Labul, Angela LeClair, Ryan Morgan , Mark Prentiss, Jennifer Pooler, Iris Silverstein, Keith Swett, Helen Wilkey, Autumn Clair 
Also Present: Glenn Kapiloff & Bruce Mochamer 
I. Call to Order by Jennifer Zweig Hebert at 6:02 p.m.











II. Pledge
III. Consideration of the Minutes of December 8, 2015
Motion to approve the minutes as amended:  Betsey Hyde


Seconded:  Angie LeClair
Vote: 8/0/3 (403/242) (Ken Charles, Cherieann Harrison, and Nancy Porter)
Executive Session-Expulsion Hearing Title § 405 (6)(B)

Postponed until 1/26/15

IV. Report of the Chairperson

A. Good news stories from Board/Admin 

Glenn Kapiloff shared Foster CTE Center will be offering a Computer Aided Drafting 
(CAD) class through CMCC starting in February. CMCC will provide the instructor. 
Students will receive 3 college credits for passing the course. The class will be offered 
during 3rd period on both blue and gold days.

Angie LeClair shared that she went to Florida with the girls’ basketball team.
   V. 
Administrator Update- Keith Acedo – postponed due to weather.
   VI.
Old Business

Personnel

New Hire-


Lena Rutberg

Ed. Tech II-Special Ed.

AHS


Valerie Waterman
Ed. Tech II- Special Ed. 

CBS


Myra Roderick

Ed. Tech II- Special Ed.

MBMS


Stephen Lancaster
Ed. Tech II- Special Ed.

CBS


Lalita Lescault-Flye
Bus Aide


Bus Garage

Transfer-


Andrea Wing

Custodian

MBC

Announcements-


Leilani Gordon

Co-Coordinator
Foster Tech


Scott Vining

Co-Coordinator
Foster Tech


Christopher Davis
MBC Performing Arts Tech Team


Deborah Muise
MBC Performing Arts Tech Team


Steven Muise

MBC Performing Arts Tech Team


Daniel Ryder

MBC Performing Arts Tech Team

Retire-


Cheryl Ellis 

Director of Food Services
District

Dr. Tom thanked Cheryl Ellis for years of dedication and service to RSU #9.

  VII.
New Business
A. Robotics Club presentation- Richard Wilde and ten students from this newly formed club shared a presentation about this year’s competition First Stronghold 2016.  The club is funded with a $6,000 grant from NASA and also a $6,500 grant from Maine Robotics.  They are requesting club status.
Motion to recognize this team as the Robotics Club of RSU #9:  Cherieann Harrison 




Seconded:  Keith Swett

Vote:  Unanimous (729)

B. Request from Foster Tech. for an Ed Tech III for the plumbing program-Glenn Kapiloff 

Motion to approve:  Keith Swett


Seconded:  Angie LeClair

Vote:  10/0/1 (655/74) (Cherieann Harrison abstained as her father is the instructor and her brother will be the ed tech III.)
C. First reading of policy JLCD- Administering Medication to students – postponed.
D. First reading of policy BBAB- Student Representation on the Board of Directors
E. First reading of policy BBAB-E- Student Board Members Application for Sophomores

F. First reading of policy BBAB-R- Student Representation on the Board of Directors Regulation

The board discussed offering credit for students as representatives on the board, so this policy will return to the Policy Committee.
Ross and Autumn Clair entered at 6:52 p.m.

G. Board Committee Reports-





                 Finance
meeting date will take place on 2/9/16 at 6:00 p.m.

Wellness/School Health Advisory – Cherieann reported that there was a meeting today to discuss physical activity and education and lots of ideas were discussed. 

Drop Out Prevention – Betsey Hyde reported that there is good progress.  Donna Beagle a national expert and author will present information about poverty to the staff on the March 18th workshop day.

Policy Committee – ongoing meetings.





Administrative Evaluation – The board evaluations on Dr. Tom were tabulated and the summary will be reviewed in executive session at the next board meeting.


                                                          

H. Director of Curriculum/Assistant Superintendent’s Report-Leanne Condon shared that there is a lot of curriculum work taking place now in English language arts, mathematics, and social studies.  Dr. Tom, Leanne, and Kris Pottle have been meeting with each administrator, coordinator, and director in each budget area to prepare for the upcoming budget season.  The Maine Educational Assessment will be administered over a four-week period beginning March 21, 2016.  All students in grades 3-8 will be assessed at that time.  The SAT will be administered to all third-year high school students on Tuesday, April 12, 2016.  The Director of Curriculum website has lots of updated information at
https://sites.google.com/a/mtbluersd.org/director-of-curriculum/
I. Superintendent’s Report-Dr. Thomas J. Ward shared information from a  Drummond and Woodsum webinar on medical marijuana.
 VIII.
Adjournment at 7:23 p.m.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:

January 26, 2016- The Forum- Mt. Blue Campus 6:00pm
February 9, 2016- The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus 7:00pm
NEXT SCHEDULED COMMITTEE MEETINGS

Finance Committee- January 26 February 9, 2016-6:00 p.m.-Chef’s Table
Policy Committee- February 1 2016—Time TBD- Chef’s Table
